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Prevention Tips 
Fall and W

inter Storm
w

ater Pollution 
1.

Rem
em

ber to bag leaves and put them
out 

for 
pick 

up 
by 

your 
w

aste 
disposal

com
pany. Leaves and yard w

aste can be
w

ashed into storm
 drains causing clogging.

As the leaves decay they release nutrients
w

hich can end up in the river or another
w

aterw
ay. Excess nutrients in w

aterw
ays can

lead to harm
ful algae bloom

s.

2.
Place snow

 shoveled from
 sidew

alks and
drivew

ays 
onto 

your 
law

n 
or 

landscaped
areas. As the snow

 m
elts it w

ill provide extra
w

ater for the area rather than running dow
n

the 
street 

into 
the 

nearest 
storm

 
drain,

carrying trash and pollutants w
ith it to local

w
aterw

ays. 
Businesses 

w
ith 

parking 
lots

should m
ake sure plow

ed snow
 is not piled

on top of storm
 drains.

3.
U

se deicer sparingly; sw
eep up excess

deicer 
and 

dispose 
of 

it 
in 

the 
garbage.

Consider 
using 

non-chloride, 
non-sodium

chloride or low
/m

ixed chloride deicers w
hich

are 
friendlier 

to 
pavem

ent 
and 

the
environm

ent.
You can visit the below

 listed w
ebsite for

m
ore inform

ation and resources.
https://deq.utah.gov/w

ater-quality/outreach-
and-education-utah-ground-w

ater-quality-
protection-program

H
ooper H

allow
een H

aunt
Saturday, O

ctober 19th, 6:30 PM
 - 

9:30 PM
 at the H

ooper Park.  There 
w

ill be lum
inaries, a spook alley, 

face painting, FREE hot chocolate 
and cookies. $100.00 CASH

 PRIZE 
for 

best 
fam

ily 
and 

business/
com

m
unity 

booth. 
 

For 
m

ore 
inform

ation contact Sheri Bingham
 

801-682-1670.

N
otice of

G
arbage Collection Fee Increase

H
ooper 

City 
Council 

has 
approved 

the 
2019 

Consolidated 
Fee 

Schedule 
w

hich 
included 

a 
rate 

increase 
for 

garbage 
collection 

services 
provided 

by 
the 

City. 
H

ooper 
City’s garbage 

collection 
rate w

as last increased  in 2010. 
Since 

that 
tim

e, 
w

e 
have 

experienced 
higher 

costs 
for 

services provided by 
W

aste 
M

anagem
ent, 

the 
City’s collection 

provider. 
Effective 

N
ovem

ber 1st, 2019, 
H

ooper 
City Residents w

ill see an increase 
in 

the 
price 

for 
2nd/additional garbage 

can 
services. 

This increase is due to 
the 

rising 
costs 

of 
service, 

as 
w

ell 
as, 

increased 
W

eber 
County 

Transfer 
Station 

landfill 
tipping 

fees 
charged 

to 
the 

City. 
This 

is 
a 

rate 
increase 

for 2nd/
additional 

can 
services 

only. 
The new

 
rate 

for 
a 

32 
gallon 

container 
w

ould 
increase from

 $6.00 per m
onth to $8.00 per 

m
onth, a $2.00 per 

m
onth 

increase. 
First 

can garbage 
service 

w
ill 

stay 
at 

$12.50 
and recycling 

w
ill 

stay 
at 

$5.00. 
The 

City's 
goal is 

to 
keep 

rates 
as 

low
 

as 
possible. 

The City’s 
rates 

w
ill 

still 
rem

ain 
am

ong 
the 

low
est 

w
hen 

com
pared 

to 
surrounding 

city’s, 
Roy 

($14.81), 
W

est 
Point 

($10.00), 
Clinton 

($12.50) 
and 

Sunset ($13.50).

A
 M

essage From
 H

ooper Irrigation 
This 

year's 
secondary 

w
ater 

supply 
is 

projected to 
be turned off on O

ctober 15th, 2019.  Thank you for 
your continued efforts in conserving w

ater this year.  
For m

ore inform
ation call 801-985-8429.

*********************************************************************************************
U

pcom
ing Events and Inform

ation

G
ot a Couple of H

ours? W
e could use the help. 

H
allow

een H
aunt is a volunteer event and it takes 

m
any volunteers for it to be a success, any help is 

w
elcom

ed. Contact Sheri Bingham
 if available 

801-628-1670. 
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SNOW REMOVAL
With winter approaching, we want to remind 
residents that city ordinance prohibits the following 
during snowstorm events.
	 1. Parking any vehicle, trailer, boat or other 
item on any city right of way when the removal of 
snow from streets is apparent or imminent or when 
deemed necessary by the city or sheriff.
	 2. Placing any objects in the city right of way 
such as dumpsters, basketball standards or other 
objects that would impair snow removal. (Garbage 
cans are an exception, but should be removed 
within 10 hours after garbage has been collected.)
Main Roads or arterial streets are plowed first.  
Secondary and residential routes are plowed as 
time and storm duration permits.  Cul-de-sacs and 
dead end roads are plowed last.  
Keep in mind that any person who fails to comply 
with these requirements may be issued a warning 
and if the violation continues for 24 hours a citation 
will be issued.  Additionally, vehicles or times in the 
city right of way illegally may be removed under 
the direction of the sheriff’s office.

WASTE WATER 
Have you ever heard of salting a field? How about 
salting a river?
Even though “salting a river” isn’t a real phrase, the 
effects created by salt are just as harmful to our 
rivers, streams, lakes, and groundwater as they are 
to a field. However, unlike a field, our water cannot 
recover from these side effects. This accumulation 
and persistence of chloride from salt constantly 
poses a risk to water quality and the plants, animals, 
and humans who depend upon it.
It is important to keep our walkways safe from 
slippery ice, but let’s all do our part to limit 
our impact on our streams, lakes, rivers, and 
groundwater. We can do this by limiting the 
amount of salt used on our sidewalks, driveways, 
and parking lots.

MAYOR’S MESSAGE
This time of year we gather together with family and 
loved ones. We give thanks for the many blessings we 
have, give gifts to those we care for, and look forward to 
the beginning of a new year.

At this time, I would like to give thanks for the gift you 
have given me of serving as your mayor. Hooper holds 
a very special place in my heart. I love to look out on 
the same frost covered fields I grew up working in as a 
young boy and reminisce about simpler times. These 
fields have become more and more rare over the years. 
While there is a sadness that comes with that realization, 
there is also the reminder that what makes Hooper the 
wonderful place it is, doesn’t come from a field or a 
farm. What makes Hooper so special is you- the people 
who live here. Although many changes are happening 
around us, we don’t have to change. We can continue 
waving to each other as we pass by. We can continue 
serving our neighbors and watching out for each other. 
We can continue welcoming newcomers and showing 
them by example why this is the best place on earth 
to put down roots and call home. I’ve always liked the 
saying “Home is where your heart is”, and my heart is in 
Hooper.

As we approach the beginning of a new year, my hope is 
that we can lift and strengthen each other, that we will 
not lose sight of what we have here, and that we will do 
all we can to work together to protect and preserve our 
home.

Thank you again for the support and friendship you 
have shown me during my term as mayor. It is an 
experience I will always treasure. I am optimistic for the 
future, and look forward to good things to come. See 
you around.

Your Friend,

Dale

CHRISTMAS TREE PICKUP
Christmas tree pickup will be on January 12th. Please 
make sure trees are on the curb.

For more information on the 
side effects of excess salt on our 
environment, see link below or 
scan the QR Code for a quick 
2-minute video of how you can 
help keep our water safe for 
everyone.
https://www.des.nh.gov/organization/
divisions/water/wmb/was/salt-reduction-
initiative/impacts.htm




